Joint Board of Directors HOA Meeting
LV1 and LV2

January 27, 2019
Opening
The Joint Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. by Mark French, LV1 President.  The members were led in the Pledge of Allegiance by LV1 President Mark French.  
Present
LV1 – President Mark French, Secretary Karen Deitemeyer, Treasurer Carol Timko, Membership Director Camilla Sullivan, Director Jim Banks, Director Connie Hinton.
LV2 – President John Rogers, Secretary Tammy Neal, Treasurer Beth Nixon
Minutes
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from November 18, 2018, meeting as presented.  The motion passed by acclamation.
Treasurer’s Reports

The Treasurer’s reports for LV1 and LV2 were read and approved. Motion made and approved for LV2 to pay their Professional Liability Insurance renewal bill in the amount of $1,116.00. 
Membership for 2019 

LV1 has 46 members.  LV2 has 6
Negotiation Committee Update

A Board member will call each of the volunteers who have submitted their names in the past and anyone who signs up today.  We will interview each before naming our committees for LV1 and LV2.   Even though we have 2 HOA’s, we will negotiate with the park owner together.

New Business
LV1 President Mark French spoke about new issues he and LV2 President John Rogers discussed with Management:
Resident ID Survey Forms are required by HUD and by Florida Statute 723 and are to be done every two years. 
Mail Boxes.  Check your prospectus.  The residents are responsible to take care of things on the property such as mail boxes, driveways, etc.  In the past Cal-Am as a courtesy has replaced mailboxes and posts.  Take a picture of the box or post and attach it to a resident complaint form and turn it into the office.



 AT&T Fiber Optic – LV1 and LV2 are serviced by two different exchanges.  Steve Foligno Manager, was asked to contact AT&T about installing it in LV2.  LV2 residents may want to contact AT&T themselves, also


Lamp Posts – Residents are responsible for the light, but as a courtesy, Cal-Am has been  replacing them.  If your lamp is out, on the older homes check the cable to see if it’s plugged in under your home or if it’s wired to your hot water tank and you turn the hot water off, the lamp will not work.  The maintenance crew is freshening up lamps and poles as they have time.

I-95 construction – DOT plans indicate that the clover leaf and retention ponds will be on the far side of the ramp to the overpass.  May not need a noise wall.  Management contacted DOT and the pile driving before 7 a.m. has been stopped.
Guests – the rules state registered guests permitted for 15 days at a stretch; no more than 30 days in a calendar year.  However, they may stay longer for a fee of one dollar a day.  Check your prospectus.

Road Paving – a few streets will be repaved this year.

Old Business
The HOA Presidents discussed the following with Manager Steve Foligno

Drain Cleaning – Management will not know if there;s any money available in the budget until he sees it in February. He would like to have it done every other year.

Tree Trimming – Cal-Am  has the palms trimmed every year. Management was asked to make some money available to also trim non-palms.  According to the prospectus, trees on resident’s property are resident’s responsibility.  If on lot line, then is shared by both residents.  If on Cal-Am and resident property, is shared by Cal-Am and resident.

Gates and camera repair – discussed with Manager Steve Foligno, but not in the foreseeable future. 
Notices taped to doors and official letters from the park – Management’s response was to have a neighbor send them to you while you’re away.  Have mail forwarded to your other residence.

Discussion


Concern about ID data base.  Mark and John to discuss with Manager.

Possible AARP volunteer tax preparation site here?  Mark and John to discuss with office

Attendees were reminded to always lock house and car at all times.  Sheriff patrols 4 times a day.  Call non-emergency number if you see something.   Discussion about whether flashing light on courtesy patrol golf cart is a deterrant or not.
Resident gave background of lack of gates (not enough space between John Rodes and entrances)

Mark to ask office for lot line information

Attendees were reminded that the HOA can only go to bat for you if you are an HOA member
Next meeting on February 24, 2019 to elect board members.

`
LV1 meets from 1:00 PM to 3:00 PM

LV2 meets from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM  

Meeting adjourned at 2:53 PM
Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Deitemeyer, Secretary LV1

